

Deniliquin Collectors Club Inc.

Est. 2001

PO Box 1324 Deniliquin NSW 2710



Sept 2021 Newsletter

Meetings held in the Clubrooms Memorial Park Deniliquin

October meeting has been postponed

***Next Meeting November 11th
Commencing 7.30p***

All Welcome

Officers & Committee

President	Doug Tebbens	0428 380 240
Vice President	Steve Beckwith	03 5881 3394
Secretary	Daryl Whateley	H 0358812461 M.0415 3819 82 E darylwhateley@y7mail.com
Treasurer	Neil Buckley	0409 718 096
Public Officer	Lyn Whateley	03 5881 2461
Event Organiser	Peter Bruton	03 5884 6683
Tech Officers	Doug Tebbens	0428 380 240
	Steve Beckwith	0412 071 994
	Neil Buckley	0409 718 096
Safety Officers	Randal Thompson, Peter Bruton, Steve Beckwith, Lionel Pellow	
Editor	Yvonne Harford	03 5881 6479 email: yvonneharford@bigpond.com
Committee	L Pellow, H Baker, L Johnson, P Bruton, Y Harford, Colin Silsbury.	
Federation Delegates:	Doug Tebbens & Neil Buckley (Reserve - Lyn Whateley)	
User Group Reps:	Daryl Whateley, Doug Tebbens (reserve Neil Buckley)	
P&A Representative	Neil Buckley	

Minutes of General Monthly Meeting at Clubrooms 8th July 2021, 7.30pm

President Doug opened the meeting, welcomed those in attendance, and called for apologies.

Apologies were recorded on the attendance sheet on a motion of Helen Baker/Colin Silsbury. Crd.

Minutes Daryl read the minutes and they were accepted on a motion of D Tebbens/D Whateley. Crd

Arising Ground approval from Council for the 2021 Spring Rally held over to General Business.

Correspondence Secretary Daryl tabled the inwards Correspondence and was accepted on the **Motion** of D Whateley/L Whateley. **Carried.**

Treasurer Neil tabled a financial report and advised subs are continuing to be received, Insurance cards have been received and hand out to those in attendance. **Motion** by N Buckley/L Pellow that the report be accepted **Carried.**

General Business Daryl gave a report on behalf of the rally committee. The committee advises that we have received subjective approval for the grounds, having supplied to council a risk assessment and covid plan. Certificate of currency (recognizing ERC) received tonight, and Helen will deliver to council. A QR code has been obtained. Posters have been acquired and Flyers have been posted out. P&A have advised that they don't think they will be able to cater as their numbers are down. We have requested from them the usual amenities and are assuming that we have them (to be followed up).

We are still hoping to hold the rally, but we are bound by whatever covid rules apply at any given time. We will have a Rally Meeting Thursday 19th August and possibly another before the end of August.

Some discussion then took place as to the possibility of the need for cancellation, but as football is still operating (and we have a smaller crowd) I feel we will be right unless harsher restrictions come into force. Border issues may impact on us but should only impact the number of exhibits. AND if we have a smaller rally – so be it. IF we must cancel – so be it. We just hope the Gods have forgiving laps.

Pat asked about easier access for the less able people and the executive have taken this on board and will arrange something. Treasurer Neil has arranged for electricians to repair the instant water heater and investigate the heaters cutting out.

President Doug welcomed two new members in Christian Spicer and Craig Russell and recognized Neville Sleeman visiting from Jerilderie. He then thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 8.10PM.

Presidents Message,

There are a number of people who have not rejoined our club so far this year, and in the normal course of things they would not be receiving newsletters. As a concession to the times, we have decided to continue sending out these newsletters but there is a cost involved. I would suggest that if you are going to continue as a members may we please have your subs as soon as possible.

Happy collecting, Doug Tebbens

President.

Rally Secretaries Message

Raffle of \$500 of Fuel provided by Tasco Petroleum has been won by Lyn Hutchins

COMING EVENTS

OCTOBER

2-3rd - Murtoa Rally

9th - Trek Huntly to Goornong (maybe)

9-10th - Hamilton Museum - 100 Bulldog's 100TH Postpone to 2022

10th - Jindera Swap Meet

16-17th - Urana Rally (maybe)

17th - Ballarat Swap Meet

30-31st Lake Goldsmith

And now a word from our Treasurer

As you are aware, to keep registrations valid it is necessary for you to be a financial member.

If you wish to pay your subs by direct deposit you may do so by paying \$40 into

Bendigo Bank BSB 633000 Account No: 123845828 Deniliquin Collectors Club Inc.

And in the Reference field put your name



A rare tree ninety-two hemi..... Tractor trekking is not all beer and skittles

Sometimes it's Coffee and Cakes